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(Mr. Rasaputram. SH IjinV^

The key to the success of the future convention on chemical weapons will 
be its appeal to universal adherence. The other day the Group of 21 made 
unequivocally clear its commitment to a non-discriminatory convention 
embodying a comprehensive ban on the entire chemical weapons cycle. With the 
political authority flowing from the Paris consensus, such a convention can 
and should oommand universal adherence on its own merits. My delegation 
believes that universal adherence could best be ensured not by tactical means 
but by making the convention attractive to all countries in terms of their 
security and related economic and political considerations. Compromises on 
remaining issues, we believe, are possible in a way that would promote this 
objective by preserving the multilateral character of this instrument in its 
broadest sense. It is therefore necessary now to make a renewed effort to 
tackle the outstanding political issues with a view to taking a decision. Any 
deflection of the time available to matters of which some could best be 
handled by a preparatory commission could only lead to a diffusion of focus 
and loss of momentum. My delegation therefore hopes that such a situation 
will be avoided and decisive steps will be taken towards the final phase of 
our negotiations.
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(Mr. Kamal. Pakistan)

Even though we are concentrating all our energies on the early conclusion 
of a chemical weapons convention, a goal in which my delegation is duly 
participating, we cannot ignore the fact that the question of a nuclear test 
ban remains the most pressing item on our agenda. This is a reflection, in 
the first place, of the primary importance which the cessation of nuclear 
testing occupies within the process of nuclear disarmament, and secondly, of 
our failure to achieve a comprehensive test ban, despite years of discussion 
and debate in a variety of international forums. No other question in the 
field of disarmament, it has been rightly said, has been the subject of so 
much study and discussion. And yet the prospects of a comprehensive test-ban 
treaty appear today to be as bleak as they were in 1962.


